
 

In this month’s newsletter, all the notices! 

 

Section Evening 

This month’s social get together will be at most a handful of drinks among 

everyone but me, at 7:30pm on Wednesday 5th April at Little George. 

Click on ALPINE CENTRAL above to 

follow a link to the section website.  

It has recent trip reports, upcoming 

event details, an archive of past 

newsletters and more! 

 

 

 

ALPINE CENTRAL on Facebook is a 

hub for members to network and 

share photos and information.  

Click LIKE to receive updates from 

the page on your newsfeed 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

April 2017 

Have an event that you want to promote or review, a trip 

report, section or club news?  

Get in touch with Rob Scott, or post something directly to 

the Section’s Slack channel #newsletter. 

https://www.facebook.com/alpinecentral
http://www.alpinecentral.org.nz/
http://www.alpinecentral.org.nz/
https://www.facebook.com/alpinecentral


The quantity of notices this month indicates things are busy in the realms of event organization. 

Needless to say there’s a lot of climbing opportunities on the horizon. Ice and mixed climbing is on 

once again at the Remarkables Ice and Mixed Festival, there’s big walling in Yosemite with the 

American Alpine Club, and the latest outdoor films in this year’s Banff Mountain Film Festival.  

 

 

Further Faster – 15% discount to members 

This new discount is available to members off their purchase total, excluding sale items and kayaks. 

Online discount code available to members when logged in. See website for details: 

https://alpineclub.org.nz/company/further-faster/  

A reminder that many other discounts are available and can be found here: 

https://alpineclub.org.nz/membership-benefits/member-discounts/ 

 

 

Tasman Valley Hut Maintenance 

Complete 

Department of Conservation Senior 

Ranger, David Dittmer, reports that the 

Tasman Saddle Hut maintenance 

project is now complete and the hut is 

open again for alpine visitors.  

https://alpineclub.org.nz/tasman-

saddle-hut-maintenance-complete/ 

 

 

 

 

Editorõs Note 

by Rob Scott 

https://alpineclub.org.nz/company/further-faster/
https://alpineclub.org.nz/membership-benefits/member-discounts/
https://alpineclub.org.nz/tasman-saddle-hut-maintenance-complete/
https://alpineclub.org.nz/tasman-saddle-hut-maintenance-complete/


YMCA New Plymouth – Fluro Bloc Party 

NZ's first Black Light Pump Fest Style Bouldering Competition.  

Sunday 9 July 2017.  

YMCA, 83 Liardet St, New Plymouth, Taranaki 

https://www.eventfinda.co.nz/2017/fluoro-bloc-party/new-plymouth 

 

 

NZAC Deceased Member: Harold Phillips Lowe 

Notified: by his estate lawyer. 

Joined: 20/11/1965 

Section: Southland 

Member Type: 50yr Veteran  

Member number: 6055 

Date of Birth:  29/6/1923 

Deceased: 28/2/2017 (93yr) 

  

Formerly: 53 Koa St, Gore 9710 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.eventfinda.co.nz/2017/fluoro-bloc-party/new-plymouth


Banff Mountain Film Festival 2017 

The screening dates have now been set for the 2017 Banff Mountain Film Festival. 

https://alpineclub.org.nz/banff-mountain-film-festival-2017/  

CNI Dates:  

Hamilton: 

Saturday 20th May 

Tauranga: 

Saturday 17th June 

Rotorua: 

Friday 23rd June 

New Plymouth: 

Friday 16th June 

Taupo: 

Saturday 27th May 

For more information on ticket sales and programmes, check for updates on www.banff.nz  

 

 

Hut Log Books 

The New Zealand Alpine Club greatly values its hut log books and over the years these have been 

added to the NZAC Collection at the Hocken Archives. Many have gone missing from huts over the 

years however and that leaves us with gaps in our history that we would like to fill. 

Should you find any old hut log books stored and forgotten we would greatly like to see them 

returned. Even if the log books aren’t strictly from NZAC huts, better they are archived than lost. 

Image featured is from the Chancellor Hut Log Book 1940-1956. 

Please send through to Margaret McMahon, NZAC, PO Box 786, Christchurch 8140 as we need to 

properly catalogue them before they are sent to the Hocken for indexing. 

Posted: 27/03/17 

Posted By: Margaret McMahon 

https://alpineclub.org.nz/banff-mountain-film-festival-2017/
http://www.banff.nz/


Remarkables Ice and Mixed Festival 

The annual Remarkables Ice and Mixed Climbing Festival 

sponsored by NZAC is on again the 17th – 20th August  

Info on the event can be found at 

www.iceandmixedfestival.co.nz  

In previous years various NZAC section have co-ordinated on 

an annual section trip to the event in particular the Wellington 

& Christchurch sections.  If you feel your section would be 

interested in doing this for 2017 please let me know and I can 

put you in contact with other sections that have shown 

interest.  We try to get the various sections staying together to 

help members get to know each other a bit more.  Mostly this 

has been at the Frankton Motor Camp 

http://www.franktonmotorcamp.co.nz/ 

 

 

 

American Alpine Club is now taking applications for the 2017 International Climbers’ Meet to be 

held in Yosemite Valley 

The American Alpine Club is hosting its 10th annual International Climbers’ Meet (ICM), to be held 

the week of Oct 8th – Oct 14th, 2017 in Yosemite Valley.  This year, we will have three days of 

education programming, host climbers available for guidance, and, per usual, an international cast of 

characters that will be crushing Yosemite. 

More information: https://alpineclub.org.nz/american-alpine-club-2017-international-climbers-

meet/  

 

Sir Ed Hillary’s NZAC Membership Application 

Recently, Chas Tanner, ordered a 

copy of Sir Edmund Hillary’s original 

application to join the New Zealand 

Alpine Club. The original is held in the 

NZAC Collection at the Hocken 

Archives in Dunedin. Chas then 

organised the copy to be framed and 

it now hangs proudly in the Library 

snug area at Unwin Lodge, Aoraki/Mt 

Cook. 

 Featured image courtesy of Colin 

Monteath. 

 

http://www.iceandmixedfestival.co.nz/
http://www.franktonmotorcamp.co.nz/
https://alpineclub.org.nz/american-alpine-club-2017-international-climbers-meet/
https://alpineclub.org.nz/american-alpine-club-2017-international-climbers-meet/


Bryce’s Rock Climbing - New Shop Now Open 

Construction on the new building at Bryce’s is now finished, the range of climbing gear on offer is 

extensive and the prices are competitive. The best place to stop in before any climbing mission in 

the Central North Island.  

Bryce offers expert advice to guide any purchase, beta on climbing in the area, as well great 

accommodation. There is also an online shop for convenience.  

https://shop.rockclimb.co.nz/  

 

 

 

Committee Contacts 

Position Name Email Phone 

Section Chairman Michael Donovan mrdonovan@outlook.com 021 023 91332  

Snowcraft 

Coordinator 

Ray Long snowcraft@alpinecentral.org.nz 027 461 8336  

Treasurer Marcus Bai treasurer@alpinecentral.org.nz 027 305 4533  

Gear Hire Dennis Sanders gearhire@alpinecentral.org.nz 021 130 2245  

Banff Coordinator Marcus Daws banff@alpinecentral.org.nz 021 262 7549  

Newsletter Robert Scott robert.scott@ihug.co.nz 021 0243 5100 

Committee Lars Brabyn larsb@waikato.ac.nz 07 855 8344 

 

Trip Co-Coordinator Mike Greer mbg.climb@gmail.com 021 619 564 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://shop.rockclimb.co.nz/

